STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 16th November 2020 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions this meeting was held remotely via telephone conference.
	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle, Andy Hinton, Andrew Henderson, Jonny Rosemont, John Parry, Bruce Norgrove, Stephen Findlay-Saunders

	Public:  1

	

	Also, in attendance:
       

Clerk:
	John Umney, DFP, Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor 
Annette Fowler



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
A resident discussed a letter that he had sent to WODC Planner, Chloe Jacobs regarding the planning application for 15 North Street. The Clerk had received a copy of the letter via email and had distributed it to the Councillors before the meeting. The resident explained that as the PC had already discussed the application in the October 2020 meeting with no objections being raised, he feels strongly that the planning officer is determined to approve the application, and that just because the PC had no comments this was not a strong enough reason to dismiss personal objections that were being raised. He confirmed that in his opinion the dimensional changes to the original application that had been withdrawn were minimal, so essentially it is the same scheme. Nothing significant has changed. He also pointed out that the building would be in a conservation area.  There are also concerns about the entrance/exit onto North Street. 

Cllr Parry confirmed that the PC had lodged a number of issues with the original application, and that all of the issues raised regarding the application appeared to have been taken into consideration in the revised application, hence no objection from the PC in connection with the re-application.  He confirmed that the Planning officer had a duty to take on board all comments raised before making a decision to take the application to committee. 

Cllr Rosemont confirmed that it was up to the planning representative to ensure that any contentious applications are brought to committee at WODC. The PC are only a consultee and do not have any decision-making powers. 

The PC will contact the WODC regarding the deflection aspect of the decision and feel it should go to committee. 
1727
To receive apologies for absence
Cllr Meadowcroft
1728
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1729
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 19th October 2020 were approved and will be signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.
Matters arising

Cllr Findlay-Saunders mentioned that item 1720 should say that the signs are advisory not mandatory. Cllr Carter-Windle asked Cllr Hudspeth if we could make the signs mandatory. He suggested the PC make an application to Highways.
1730
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org

Cllr Hudspeth’s report had been circulated before the meeting. 

Cllr Hudspeth 
        COVID lockdown #2 – 

        The overwhelming majority of Oxfordshire County Council’s services will still be delivered without interruption. We will continue to provide care and support to vulnerable residents through home visits and our community support services; and our formally organised support groups that provide mutual aid or therapy will continue, with a maximum of 15 participants. 
The government’s business support webpages set out the COVID-19 support available to businesses such as loan schemes designed to support UK businesses that are losing revenue and seeing their cashflow disrupted as a result of the pandemic.  
Information about the additional financial support announced by the Chancellor on Thursday 5 November to help support businesses and workers during the challenging times ahead is available at gov.uk. 

The county council’s COVID-19 support for businesses webpages are also useful source of information.
The pandemic won't stop Oxfordshire's roads from being gritted as temperatures start to dip, the county council’s winter weather response springs into action, becoming one of our key frontline services that keeps almost half of the roads across Oxfordshire free as possible from winter hazards. The pandemic will not stop our efforts - we are ready to go. This year we have trained 15 extra drivers, will have 25 gritter lorries on the road at any one time, and will use approximately 220 tonnes of salt per treatment.

Cllr Jackson 
WODC have begun to take on some of the Track and Trace duties, the last report I saw suggested that we are still not reaching about 20% of contacts.
As from today businesses can apply for a business support grant. WODC are advertising ways that they may be able to help residents i.e. self-isolate and losing wages, loneliness etc. 
1731
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

a) Email received from a resident of North Street regarding the planning application for 15 North Street – See above.
b) Email from a resident in Dorn Close regarding Trees overhanging their property. Cllr Carter-Windle had been to visit the residents and it was established during the conversation that some of the trees were behind a fence in a walkway at the back of the houses. This would therefore be the responsibility of the residents. It was suggested that the house Deeds are checked for further details. With regards to trees in other properties that are causing a problem, they should contact the homeowners directly to ask them to arrange for the trees to be trimmed. The PC are unable to help further.
c) The PC had received a donation request from Volunteer Link Up, a local group who work with volunteers to help local residents and charitable organisations. The Clerk had previously made contact with the group to ascertain if the services were used by residents in the Parish, it was confirmed that it is. Therefore, as it is a benefit to the village the PC could be in a position to make a donation but would need more information on the services offered before making the final decision. The Clerk will supply more information for the next meeting.
https://vlu.org.uk/
1732
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
a) Christmas initiatives
The Christmas tree is going up this week and will be lit on Saturday 28th November. Due to COVID restrictions the event will be live streamed on the Middle Barton Local’s Facebook page. Lynda Web will be singing a solo and the Rev Jane Wright will also be involved.

It was confirmed that the annual visit around the village from Father Christmas will be going ahead with donations being made via a Just Giving page.

Pantanivity 20th December – the Drama group will be presenting outside Westcote Barton Church, this will of course follow current COVID guidelines. There will be ‘Memory stars’ available to purchase to hang in the church.

Pre-School are also organising a Village Advent Adventure, a festive walk around the village to spot decorated windows and gardens using an advent trail question sheet. There will also be a Christmas Quiz sheet.
b) Bench, Frances Road 
The bench has been removed as it was damaged beyond repair. Cllr Henderson confirmed that it was put in place by the District Council and is not a PC asset. The Clerk will contact WODC to inform them of the situation. 
c) School transport 

 Cllr Findlay-Saunders mentioned that a large number of students are gathering with zero distancing or masks while waiting for the bus outside the new development on North street. However, he confirmed that masks appear to be worn on the bus. He asked what guidance  Schools are given regarding the journey to School and suggested that they be reminded to observe social distancing at all times unless in their bubble.  Cllr Hudspeth will ask the Schools to issue a reminder.
1733
Reports


(a) School Governors report – Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor
There have been no confirmed cases of children with Covid in school and they are all working very hard on following hygiene rules to try and keep it this way. The children are really enjoying being back at school with friends and their teachers.  Parents have been very supportive to school and have responded positively to requests to maintain social distancing and where necessary wear masks.

Government funding for ‘Catch Up’
The government ‘Catch up’ money is being used to support children who have fallen behind in aspects of their learning through the lockdown. School is fortunate to have a teacher qualified Teaching assistant who working with these children.

School Meals

Children are enjoying hot meals in school again.

All children up to the end of Year 2 qualify for a free meal as well as children of any age who qualify for free school meals. 

The Government have recently announced a new £170m Covid Winter Grant Scheme. This funding will be ring-fenced, with at least 80% earmarked to support with food and bills and will cover the period to the end of March 2021.
Local authorities will receive the funding at the beginning of December 2020.
This scheme will allow local authorities to support the hardest-hit families and individuals, as well as provide food for children who need it over the holidays. Local authorities understand which groups need support, and are best placed to ensure appropriate holiday support is provided, which is why they will distribute the funds, rather than schools, who will continue providing meals for disadvantaged children during term-time.
The Holiday Activities and Food Programme, which has provided healthy food and enriching activities to disadvantaged children since 2018, will also be expanded across England next year. This programme will cover Easter, Summer and Christmas in 2021, and will be available to children in every local authority in England.
Christmas plans

Due to COVID-19 regulations Christmas celebrations will be different: 

In keeping with Covid ‘Bubble’ guidelines Children will be singing carols, outside, and recording them as a Christmas gift to the parents. Recep, Year 1 and 2 will be putting on some small play/tableau that we will also send to the parents. The children have made Christmas cards that are being printed as well. Christmas lunch will go ahead but in order to maintain ‘bubbles' as with other meals it will have to be served in classrooms.
A visiting pantomime had been planned but they have recently been told this has been cancelled.
Charity fund

School has received some Charitable funding to be used to support children and families that are struggling in these difficult times. The money has been donated from a Charitable trust, from the Church and also from a couple of private donations. Charlie has built up very positive relationships with families in the village which rely on trust and confidentiality and to this end support from the fund is given at her discretion.
The school’s home/school link worker will continue to visit families where appropriate in the holidays and will help to advise and address any needs arising.


(b) Highways, pavements and verge – Cllr Henderson

The Dock is covered in leaves and is very slippy. Cllr Henderson will arrange for it to be cleaned. 
 



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields - Cllr Hinton 

Remembrance Day was a fabulous day, thank you to everyone for contributing and to Lynda for streaming. Thanks also to the Rev Jane Wright. The response on Facebook was amazing. 
The memorial benches are both in place. 



The Social Club remains closed.

Cllr Hinton had a conversation with a member of the bowls club as members are very concerned about the future of the club. Cllr Carter-Windle asked Cllr Jackson if there was anything the Council could do to assist the bowls club, he confirmed that he would make enquiries.



(d) Youths/Young Adults (Cllr Norgrove)

Youth club discussions are ongoing with two age groups planned. More information to follow. Cllr Carter-Windle asked that if the bowls club need things doing i.e. cleaning, maintenance could the youngsters help; Cllr Norgrove will bear it in mind.

1734
Planning applications – Cllr. Rosemont

20/02659/FUL - Erection of two detached dwellings and associated works, Land North West 

of 33 South Street 
There were no objections from the Councillors but three emails from residents had been received by the PC and posted on the WODC planning portal. It was noted that there is a question over drainage points. It was also noted that the planning officer dealing with the application is the same person handling 15 North Street. The PC will make contact to build relations. Cllr Hinton confirmed that in his opinion the emails received from residents all had valid points. The PC agreed to re-visit the application.
Cllr Findlay-Saunders commented that the PC seem to spend a lot of time discussing 

Planning and the belief seems to be that the PC have more power than we actually do. It was confirmed that objections can only be made on actual planning policy. In the village appraisal we asked for residents’ perception of the PC’s role. It was established that the PC need to recommunicate their role. John Umney mentioned that he had written an article published in the DFP; it was suggested that we publish this again. Going forward, the planning procedure needs more discussion.

1735
Finances 


a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 16th November 2020 
THAT, all payments listed were approved.
Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that the heating had been installed in the AMH and will raise an invoice requesting the PC donation.
1736
To receive items for next agenda


Donation request from Volunteer Link Up.

1737
For Information only 

1738
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 21st December 2020 either by telephone conference or at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
	Paper number(s).
	Paper title

	A
	Report from County Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson

	B
	Accounts for Payment


2
Signed .............................................


